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wvoRK Department of 
TEOF 

ORTUNITY. Transportation 

April 05 , 2019 

Colonel Thomas D. Asbery 
Commander 
United States Army Corps of Engineers 
New York District 
26 Federal Plaza 
New York, NY 10278 

ANDREW M. CUOMO 
Governor 

LANCE MacMILLAN, P.E. 
Regional Director 

Re: Westchester County Streams, Byram River Flood Risk Management Study 
Town of Greenwich, Connecticut and Port Chester, New York 

Dear Colonel Asbery: 

I am writing this letter confirming our support for the Westchester County Streams, 
Byram River Flood Risk Management Study. New York State Department of Transportation 
supports the plan described in the draft feasibility report and are in favor of finalizing the 
report. We are willing to work with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE), New York 
District on future funding needs and cost share obligations for the design and construction 
phases of the project which will be delineated in a Project Partnership Agreement. 

We look forward to working with the New York District to finalize this next important 
step which will help to reduce storm risk damages for our community. If you have any 
questions, please contact Paul Timms, P.E. , Regional Structures Engineer at (845)-431-7915 
or by email at paul.tirums@dot.ny.gov. 

Sincerely, 

~~-
Michael K. Schaefer, P .E. 
Regional Design Engineer 

Cc: Rifat Salim, Project Manager, New York District U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
James W. Michel, Town of Greenwich, Dept. of Public Works 

'iO Woll Road, Albany, NY ·12232 I www.clot.ny.gov 



Peter J. Tesei 
First Selectman 

April 3, 2019 

TOWN OF 

GREENWICH 
Office ofFirst Selectman (203) 622-77 IO Fax (203) 622-3793 
Town Hall • IO I Field Point Road • Greenwich, CT 06830 
E-Mail: peter.tesei@greenwichct.org 

Colonel Thomas D. Asbery 
Commander 
United States Army Corps of Engineers 
New York District 
26 Federal Plaza 
New York, NY 10278 

Re: Westchester County Streams, Byram River Flood Risk Management Study 
Town of Greenwich, Connecticut and Port Chester, New York 

Dear Colonel Asbery: 

I am writing this letter confirming our support for the Westchester County Streams, Byram 
River Flood Risk Management Study. The Town of Greenwich supports the plan described in 
the draft feasibility report and are in favor of finalizing the report. We are willing to work with 
the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE), New York District on future funding needs and 
cost share obligations for the design and construction phases of the project which will be 
delineated in a Project Partnership Agreement. 

We look forward to working with the New York District to finalize this next important step 
which will help to reduce storm risk damages for our community. If you have any questions, 
please contact James W. Michel, P.E., Deputy Commissioner of Public Works at 203-622-7813. 

Sincerely, 

Peter J. Tesei 
First Selectman 

CC: Rifat Salim (USACE) 
James W. Michel (TOG-DPW) 

'The Town of Greenwich is Dedicated to Diversity and Equal Employment Oppo11unity" 
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